
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Project notice  
 
Start of roadworks: Old Gympie and Boundary Roads intersection upgrade, 
Dakabin 
 
Council will start major road construction works in January 2023 to upgrade the intersection of 
Old Gympie and Boundary Roads in Dakabin. You will have noticed service relocation works 
occuring over previous months to enable construction to start. The upgrade will help improve 
safety, increase traffic capacity and reduce traffic delays at the intersection.  
 
Refer overleaf for a plan showing the layout of the ugpraded intersection. 
 
Works involved: 

 Removal of the existing roundabout and other road infrastructure 

 Construction of a signalised intersection including pedestrian crossing facilities and 
raised median islands 

 Installation of on-road bicycle lanes and shared pathways, including connections to the 
Bruce Highway overpass shared path  

 Landscaping and reinstatement works. 

 
Project timing 
Major construction works are planned to start at the intersection in January 2023. Works are 
expected to be ongoing until late 2023, weather and site conditions permitting. 
 
Minor works are occurring at the intersection prior to Christmas to prepare the site and 
confirm the location of existing services. 
 
Work hours 
Standard work hours are Monday to Friday between 6.30am and 6.30pm.  
 
Due to high traffic volumes, some works will need to be done outside of these hours at nights 
or on weekends. Notification will be provided to nearby properties in advance of out-of-hours 
work occurring. 
 
What to expect 
Due to the complexity of the works, some disruptions are expected during construction, 
including: 

 Temporary traffic and pedestrian changes such as reduced speed limits and lane and 
footpath closures. Traffic control and signage will be in place for the safety of workers 
and the community 

 Noise from construction activities. We will make every effort to reduce the impacts of 
the work. 

 
Council thanks the community for their patience while we deliver these works. For further 
information please visit the project website mbrc.link/old-gympie-road-upgrade or contact 
us on 3205 0555 or email mbrc@moretonbay.qld.gov.au. 
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Old Gympie and Boundary Roads intersection layout 
This plan is subject to change 


